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Bruxelles,  18 September 2006

EUROPEAN SCHOOLS
THE BERKENDAEL PROPOSAL 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY ON 19 SEPTEMBER 2006 

AT 20H MEETING ROOM CHAR S3
The situation in the European Schools in Brussels is particularly worrying and shows no signings of improving. The three existing schools have reached saturation point and at best the Laeken – Brussels IV – site will not be ready before 2011. In these conditions, the proposal of a temporary school on the Berkendael site is not sufficient and is not a solution, given the needs and the current and future overcrowding problems. Many parents have already sent their children to other schools.
In spite of all the efforts of the LSC, the unions and DG ADMIN, staff are still waiting for official, definitive information regarding the commitment of the Belgian government to respect its international obligations and specifically as regards the provision of a temporary school situated in the triangle between the Woluwe, Ixelles and Uccle schools.

The staff unions of the Commission – the Alliance and USF/CONF-SFE – consider that the proposal of the Belgian Authorities must be rapidly completed with proposals for additional options for sites situated in the triangle between the Woluwe, Ixelles and Uccle schools as foreseen and as decided by the Board of Governors. 
The future of our children depends on a good education which we want to be European and of good quality. The children of officials should be at the heart of the social policy that the Commission wants to implement. It seems to us to be a matter of urgency to satisfy the needs of the children and the demands of the staff of the Institutions by dealing with the Schools question. We cannot tolerate that the well-being policy of the staff of the Commission should depend on the will of a Member State and become the subject of internal political discussions.

The General Assembly of parents called for 19th September 2006 by the Brussels Local Staff Committee in association with the LSCs of the other Institutions and the APEEE will offer parents the chance to decide on the way forward. The question on the table is the following:

Should we say no to BERKENDAEL or should we make our reply conditional on the presentation by Belgium of a complete and acceptable proposal as the Commission has requested?

We demand that the Board of Governors asks Belgium to complete its proposal.

The Board of Governors will take its decision on 27th September 2006; the opinion of the parents must be taken into account.
PLEASE COME TO THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY
On the basis of the mandate given by the staff, the unions are committed to support the choice of the parents.

